
Site Report – LAK – March 2025 
To: Superintendent Kasie Luke  
and LPSD School Board Members 

From: Melody Schilke, Principal 

Photos & Description of Activities and Events 

 
Student Government hosted movie night: Moana 2 and Amy Shemua: Conner Cook’s Student Teacher 
Mentor, came for a visit and we got to take her to a beautiful spot at Chignik Lake. She was welcomed by all.  

Personnel Update 
Diana Hejtmanek: Secondary Teacher 
Sonya Shelley: Elementary Teacher/Night Gym 
Nina Garner: Secretary, Classroom Aide, Preschool Aide 
Natalie Lind: Custodian 
Clinton Boskofsky: Temporary Maintenance 
We are glad to welcome Melody Trefon as our new and much needed additional Classroom and P.E. aide.   

Classroom Highlights 
Ms. Hejtmanek created a class essay contest with her secondary students.  The stories they created were 
quite unique and got the students excited about writing.  Courtney B. came in first place, Shay S. in second, 
and Aaryan S. in third.  In the elementary classroom, all students completed their end of math levels and 
they are ready to move onto the next level! Way to go Sonya Shelley’s class.   The Amplify Reading 
Intervention system is helping our youngest readers make gains and get closer to on level reading.  All levels 
are working diligently to get their last bits of learning before taking their AKSTAR and SCIENCE assessments. 
Melody Trefon is working in the afternoons and has quickly become a valuable addition to Chignik Lake 
learning.  
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LSAC Activity 
LSAC is working diligently to bring in the rest of the year to a successful finish, while looking ahead to what 
we can do for our students next year.  The community’s LSAC has rallied together for our fundraiser to help 
raise money for our middle school students to attend SNAP. Our members are Marty Takak: President, 
Miranda Lind: Vice President, Natalie Lind: Secretary, Nina Garner: Member, and Mary Isaac: Member.   

Community Engagement  
Student Government hosted game night, cake walk, student store, and a tv raffle to raise money for SNAP.  
LSAC came out in full force and supported our students by making cakes, donating money, and even offering 
a Spaghetti Dinner to raise money. Mary Isaac is sponsoring the Spaghetti Feed Event.  

 

Professional Development 
Professional Development for the Reads Act is still continuing with Moon McCarley facilitating.  Nina Garner 
has completed her necessary training for preschool and even went to Anchorage to receive additional 
training.  She said she learned a lot about educating our littlest of learners.   

Pupil % Attendance K-12 
Attendance for the Lake was 82% 

Student and Staff Safety 
Just making sure students are Bear Aware.   The bears have started to wake up.   

Other 

 
Our students competed in the Lego Robotics Challenge Oceans Event on Saturday, March 28th.  I am happy 
to report that Chignik Lake came in First Place Overall and First for our Robotic Missions!  They had a blast 
and we are so thankful for FIRST donating the lego set this year, so we could participate.  Way to go Wolves.  
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